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To Whom It May Concern, 

I learned that USPTO is planning to introduce a fee for filing a Letter of Protests against 
frivolous trademarks. This does not make sense because people filing LOPs are actually 
helping USPTO to do its job by bringing attention to frivolous trademark requests, and they do 
it without any compensation. I believe that it would make more sense to charge additional 
$100-200 or more as a deposit which may be returned if trademark is approved, but if rejected 
then the deposit will cover the cost of review. I believe that such deposit will dramatically 
reduce the number of frivolous trademark requests and therefore will be more efficient 
solution than charing people for helping US PTO do their job. 

Best regards, 

Albert F. 
Small Business Owner 


